2/10/20

Recluse Community Trust

Minutes for February 10, 2010
Attendance:  Amory Hubbard, Amber Loetscher, Cate Loetscher, Marilyn Mackey, Jerry Means, Marge Means and Cindy Olson.
Community Members present:  Billee Hackett, James Heald, Merle McClure, Merle McClure Jr., Shannon Mcintyre, Steve Sorenson and Frank Wallis.
Member Absent:  Kenall Cox-work, Laurie Davis-sick, Patricia Heald-work, Cheri Irvin-out of town, Fred Oedekoven-out of town, Kathy Spellman-out of town, Nancy Sorenson-out of town, Tron Riley-NA, Jo Rogers-sick and Sue Wallis-NA.
Marilyn called the meeting to order.
Amber was appointed acting secretary.

Additions to the agenda under new business:

By Laws- Board member Attendance.


Baptist Church Request

Marilyn noted that because we did not have a quorum, any decision made would need to be ratified at the next meeting. 
Secretary’s report:  Cate moved to approve the minutes for the 12/8/09 meeting with the correct spelling of Mr. McClure’s name.  It was seconded and the motion was passed.

Treasurer’s report:   A brief synopsis was given as Kathy was not present.

· Checking-FNB-$3,880.84

· Money Market-FNB-$2,620.85

· Money Market-BOG-$64,238.96

· Total on hand-$70740.65                                                     
Marilyn asked to be reimbursed for several items, for Tax purposes, totaling $312.88.  She then handed the board a donation of $312.88. The items included postage of $120.19, recording of Legal documents of $149.00, coping $28.63 and $15.06.  
Old Business:

Building design:


James Heald, presented us with the finished documents that make up the bid package and stated that we should accept contractors that deal with specific manufacturers that meet MBA Approved guidelines. These include Chief, Balan, V.P., Star, Butler and General Steel.  James also stated that he would e-mail the bid packages out and would keep a few copies on hand to mail, if necessary.  It was also mentioned that we may need to have the bids submitted in person, due to county money involvement.

Cindy brought a ring of color choices for the countertops.  She mentioned that she was continuing to work with Home Depot to get numbers together for the new building.
Memorial Donations:

In this discussion, we thought that any further requests to return funds be given in written form.  
We are still waiting for Kathy to return in order to finalize the Greenough, McClure and Wallis memorials.  Two other have requested their money back, Kathy York $500 and Sam Ratcliff $250.  Marge moved to pay return these funds, it was seconded and passed.  

Raffles:
Tabled until Kendall is present.

Commissioners meeting: 

Marilyn stated that the meeting on Jan 28 went well.  The Commissioners wanted more information regarding the timeline of construction, so they could plan their budget.  They also wanted to know what goal the Trust has for private fundraising.  No concrete dollar amount was given.  Marilyn said the commissioners were positive and upbeat about helping us.


Steve Sorenson asked what the cost per square foot for the proposed building is?  Marilyn replied about $ 72 per sq. ft.   He also mentioned that modular building are available for around $55 per sq. ft. It was unknown if these are used for public meeting rooms or not.
New Business:

Community Update: 1st Annual Spring Fling

The date is set for Apr 10 with a snow date of Apr 24.  

The committee appointed to handle this is Cate, Cindy, Jo, Kathy, Marge and Patricia.  

The PHC has agreed to handle the dinner.


We asked James if we could have any floor plans or colored drawing of the building by that time he said it was possible.  We discussed sending a community flyer out after the next meeting.  It was asked if maybe we should ask the community what to do with the old hall at the meeting.  We also discussed inviting our donors and the media to the event.
Dale Buckingham:


After July 09 Dale Buckingham incurred a little more than $15,000 in costs and labor.  Marilyn met with Dale and he indicated that the company was willing to write off the entire bill, but that anything we could pay them would be much appreciated.    The bill included work on the property line adjustment, and printing costs.  The consensus was that we should pay something for the work Buckingham did above the contract.  For even numbers we thought $3,028.19 would be our payment, leaving a generous donation of $10,000.  Jerry moved to pay Dale Buckingham architects $3,028.19.  This motion was seconded and passes.
Committee Appointments:

Donor Recognition:   development of a recognition tiers  
Amber/Cheri

Web Update:

bringing the web site up to date.
Amber/Marilyn
Old Hall Disposition:  Public Comments

Frank asked to discuss the condition of the Hall.  He said that he had been over there recently and checked the ice on the floor both above and below the tarp.  He was very concerned that this will damage the floor and walls once it warms up this spring.  He asked if the trust would cover the roof with something better like a pit liner.  The reason we did not use it to begin with was due to concerns of how to secure it without it still leaking.  

Frank was asked what plans the Powder River Breaks Foundation had in the works regarding the Hall.  He stated that they were having trouble securing money and land because they don’t have the title for the building.  When asked about a time frame for moving the building he indicated that it would be as soon as possible but could take up to two years depending upon funds.


Frank, Billee and Steve all wished to know if we would find a way to stabilize the hall roof so that there is no further damage to the ceiling, walls, and floor.  One possibility mentioned was if Kendall was still willing to donate the use of a pit liner, then it could be secured around the edges with 1x4’s.

Steve mentioned that the Hall and school in Clearmont were saved and that like our hall the Arvada hall was build by the WPA.  He thought that there might be a way to ask the county for some help in preserving the hall, similar to what was done in Clearmont.  

Billee mentioned that when the hall was first built, the PHC ladies were tickled pink to be meeting in a regular place not hopping around from kitchen to school to kitchen.  She expressed her frustration that the PHC is doing this again, because of the situation with the hall.
By-laws:


Marilyn asked us to consider adding a section to our by-laws about board member attendance.  The possibility given was as follows:

Board members shall miss no more than two consecutive meetings without an excused absence.
Church request:

The Recluse Church would like to reserve the arena for August 11-14, 2010, for their Bible camp meetings.  The board agreed to reserve those dates for them.

Next meeting:

The next meeting will be March 8, 2010, at 4:00 P.M. at the school.
The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Amber Loetscher

Acting Secretary
Approved on ____________of ________________2010

________________________________________________________________________

Marilyn Mackey, Recluse Community Trust President

________________________________________________________________________

Nancy Sorenson, Recluse Community Trust Secretary[image: image1.png]



Page 1

